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Consultants voice support for Junior Doctors

Hospital consultants fully support the position of their NCHD colleagues on the urgent need to reduce their working hours. Their experience and that of front line staff is clear evidence of the overstretched and under resourced state of hospital services. Consultants have repeatedly drawn attention to the lack of medical staffing and planning in our hospitals.

While the Hanly Report in 2003 set out recommendations that would reduced NCHD hours, they have not been implemented by the HSE or the Department of Health in the past 10 years. For example, the number of consultants is still only about two thirds of the 3,600 consultant posts recommended by Hanly. Based on international comparisons Ireland has one of the lowest number of consultants on a per capita basis, meaning that consultants are responsible for around twice as many patients as the international norms.
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